

Withinfields, Southowram, HALIFAX, HX3 9QJ

Tel: 01422 363581 Fax: 01422 344496 Email admin@withinfields.calderdale.sch.uk www.withinfields.calderdale.sch.uk

23 November 2020

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing in relation to your Freedom of Information request of 19th November 2019. I can confirm the following information:

- 1) How many years has the school allowed the influenza vaccine to be given on its premises? The school's records show that we have allowed the School Nursing Team into school to give the vaccine since at least 2015.
- 2) How many years has the school allowed other vaccines to be given on its premises? If there are other vaccines that are given (except the influenza vaccine), could you tell us what these vaccines are, and how long each has been available on school premises? No other vaccines are given at our school.
- 3) The dates for the past 5 years on which the influenza vaccine has been administered in school.

21st October 2015

10th October 2016

17th October 2017

22nd November 2018

16th October 2019

4) The dates for the past 5 years on which the vaccines mentioned in 2) has been administered in school (if applicable).

Not Applicable

I hope this is helpful to you and any feedback from you would be welcomed.

If for any reason you are unhappy with our response, you are entitled to approach Tracie Robinson, Corporate Information Manager, Calderdale MBC, Town Hall, Crossley Street, Halifax HX1 1UJ to request an internal review. Please note your request must be made in writing and submitted within two months of the date of this letter.

If you remain dissatisfied with our decision, under Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act you are entitled to contact the Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely,

H R York Headteacher